[bookmark: _GoBack]Quilchena Elementary PAC Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, May 18th, 2016

Attendees: Ivan Tse (Chair), Jean Gross (Vice-Chair), Bonnie Chuter (Treasurer), Susan Tse (Secretary), Janet Powell (Principal), Jane Cyr, Kristina Lee, Lily Luong, Laura Rodgers, Lana Quay, Jennyfer Tan, Crystal Valdez

1. Call to Order
· Meeting called to order at 6:36 p.m.

2. Welcome & Introductions

3. Approval of the Minutes
· MOTION: Jean moved that the agenda be adopted as written. Seconded by Crystal. All in favour. Carried.

4. Adoption of the Agenda
· MOTION: Laura moved that the agenda be adopted as written. Seconded by Kristina. All in favour. Carried.

5. Business Arising from Minutes (Old Business)
· 40th anniversary
· More volunteers have signed up
· Games will be in horseshoe around field except for hockey game which will be on pavement
· Staffoom will be used as Volunteer check-in area
· Facepainters will be in Ms. Simpson’s wing
· Half of gym will be used for stage and seating, after opening ceremony, will set up tables for eating; other half of gym for Cake Walk

6. Treasurer’s Report – Bonnie Chuter
· Food Days - $2400 (not all receipts in yet)
· Cheques being written for 40th & teachers submitting receipts for classrooms/field trips.
· See attachment.

7. Principal’s Report – Janet Powell
· On behalf of Syrian families, appreciated gifts from PAC, very grateful for support from community.
· Found another person to do First Nations welcome at 40th anniversary – Theresa Campbell. PAC will pay for $100 honorarium.
· School organization with 6 divisions for 2016/17. Mr. Pantaleo was hired on a temporary contract so he will be leaving. There are only 2 spaces in the whole school, so it is possible that we may add a division to have a total of 7. With current numbers, the organization for 2016-17 will be: K/1, 1/2, 2/3, 3/4, 5/6 6/7.
· Ms. Lee (who is in for Mr. Livingston) will be also be leaving and Ms. McMillan will be on mat leave.
· Welcome to K this afternoon – 13 kindergarteners registered so far, 2 more may be added
· Public Open Houses for School Closure information this week. Janet attended the one at Steveston-London last night and will be there tomorrow night. Admin asked to attend all 3 nights if on list. For every school, there will be 2 boards: this is what it looks like now, this is what it would look like if Quilchena closed. Important to look at boards of schools that are nearby to see what options look like. Trustees are ones who make final decision. Executive staff will make recommendations to the Trustees.
· Biennale project is taking shape. There will be an article produced in EdCom that will come out in the next couple weeks. Two student’s quotes will be featured.
· Upcoming dates:
· June 17 – Kindergarten grad
· June 21 – National Aboriginal Day – kids will get tattoos
· June 21 – Potato harvest – get upwards of 1000 potatoes
· June 22 – Beach Day (weather dependent) – families welcome to join
· June 23 – 2nd Farmer’s Market in the garden
· June  24 – Band Concert & Year-End Assembly
· June 27 – Progress Reports go home
· June 28 – Gr. 7 grad, last day for kids

8. Committee Reports & Correspondence

Food Days – Jane Cyr, Michelle Woo
· Taco food day on Friday. Food ordered for 40th is not given at lunch, it will be served during the event. Hope there isn’t confusion!

Food for Kids – Laura Rodgers
· Cupboard is very bare. Janet reported that the school probably gave out more in the last few weeks than the rest of the year. School has tuna and crackers that were donated. Laura will purchase some granola bars just to get through to the end of the year. Don’t want to have lots of food left for the summer.

Fundraising – Jean Gross
· No report.
Richmond District Parent Association (RDPA) Reps –Jane Cyr & Jaime Matheos
· Missed last meeting. No report.

9. Chair’s Year-End Report – Ivan Tse
· See attachment.

10. New Business
· Elections – Bonnie Chuter has stepped down from the Treasurer position. Crystal Valdez put her name forward for the position. No other nominations. Our new PAC executive for 2016-17 will be: Ivan Tse – Chair, Jean Gross – Vice-Chair, Susan Tse – Secretary, Crystal Valdez - Treasurer
· Meeting dates – Wednesdays still works for most
· PAC funds – need to decide by next year where any leftover funds should go should Quilchena close (e.g. charity, divided up amongst schools that students will go to)
· Staff leaving – We will purchase books for the library in honour of the staff who are leaving this year. Susan will email Mr. Pantaleo and Ms. Lee regarding their book choice, or ask Ms. McCormick for recommendations if they are not sure what to suggest.

11. Announcements/Reminders
· Thurs. Sept. 22 – Welcome Back BBQ
· Wed. Sept. 28 & Thurs. Sept. 29  - Family Photo Nights


Next meeting:  Wed. September 28, 2016  6:30 – 8:00 p.m. in Mr. Vines’ room. West Richmond Community Centre Staff will be there to run Open Gym for the kids!


12. Adjournment at 7:47 p.m.
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